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End of Term 
As Term 2 draws to a close I would like 
to thank all the members of our school 
community for their support during the 
past term. Tooleybuc Central School is 
a very special place where students all 
work together to achieve their personal 
best. This couldn't be achieved without 
your support from home. Thank you to 
all the parents who support their 
children and as a result, our school.  
  
We must also thank all of our teachers 
and administration staff for their efforts. 
We are lucky at Tooleybuc to have 
such hardworking staff whose core 
purpose is supporting the students of 
our school. 

  
Thank you all members of our 
community who support our school.  
  
Reports 
Students will today receive their 
reports for their first semester of work. I 
have been extremely pleased with the 
progress our students are making. 
Nearly all of our students are working 
hard to ensure they maximise their 
potential. Take the time to read over 
your child‟s report with them. Discuss 
areas they are excelling in and how 
they can continue to improve. If you 
have any questions about your child's 
report, please contact their teacher. 
  
Holidays 
Students will return to school on 
Tuesday the 19th of July. We wish you 
all a safe and happy holiday and look 
forward to joining you in Term 3 to 
continue on our educational journey. 
The school office will open on 
Monday 18th of July.  
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Tooleybuc Central School, 
Murray Street, Tooleybuc, 
NSW   2736 
 
Ph (03) 50305422 
Fax (03) 50305408 
 
Email:  
tooleybuc-
c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Web: 
www.tooleybuc-
c.schools.nsw.edu.au/   
 Darcy Spinks, player for the NSW School Boys State AFL Team 

mailto:tooleybuc-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:tooleybuc-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 
Term 2 – Week 10                                                                                                              Friday, 1

st
  July 2011 

                                                                                                              

    2  
      
 

 

Up Coming Events Term 3 2011 
 

 

TERM 3 
Week 1 

Tue 19 July First day Term 3 for students 
Wed 20 July Grow Your Career Day – Swan Hill TAFE 
Thur 21 July Culinary Challenge 
 
Week 2 

Tue 26 July Speech Pathology 
Wed 27 July VET Induction Day 
 Lou Endicto – Drama 
Thur 28 July Careers Day Yr 10 – 11 
 Lou Endicto – Drama 
Fri 29 July Bridge 
 
Week 3 

Tue 2 Aug ICAS – English 
Wed 3 Aug TIS Tour – Swan Hill 
  

 

 

IPod Competition 
 

PASS SKI CAMP 
 

$2.00 per ticket or 3 for $5.00 
 

Tickets available from PASS students  
or Front Office 

 
 

 

 
For Sale 
Mandarins 10 for $1.00 
Oranges 5 for $1.00 
Grapefruit 5 for $1.00 
Lemons 5 for $1.00 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Merit Scheme 
To reward our students‟ positive behaviour 
Tooleybuc Central School runs a strong Merit 
Scheme. Students are awarded „Merit Awards‟ 
during the school year and an accumulation of 
these merits equates to levels.  
 

Bronze Level  10 Merits 
Silver Level  Bronze plus and extra 20 Merits 
Gold Level  Silver plus an extra 30 Merits. 
 

Primary students are given a „Lucky Dip‟ at the 
achievement of each level, secondary students are 
give a $2.00 voucher to spend at the canteen, then 
primary and secondary are presented with a 
certificate at our Whole School Assembly. Those 
students who achieve Gold Level are invited to 
attend our End of Year Merit Excursion. 
 
Silver Merit Awards 
Name Yr Name Yr 

Andrews, Tara 1 O‟Bree, Jessica 7 

Blachford, Brees 3 Scalora, Toni Mia 2 

Borg, Taylar 6   

Bronze Merit Awards 
Name Yr Name Yr 

Andrews, Cooper 2 Johnston, Cody 5 

Andrews, Demi 5 Johnstone, Ben K 

Andrews, Madison 8 Johnstone, Jenae 3 

Arblaster, Brett 4 Le Guier, Madison K 

Berg, Emma 5 Lyons, Padraig 2 

Berg, Jaide 7 Lyons, Saoirse K 

Berg, Sara 2 Main, Chelsea 6 

Blachford, Summer K Mammone, Angela 1 

Blachford, Taylen 1 Mammone Joseph 2 

Bolger, Richard 10 McKenzie, Quinlan K 

Bowring, Jemima 6 McKindlay, Prudence 6 

Butcher, Yazmyn 3 McNab, Callum 7 

Carter, Indianna 1 McNab, Riley 4 

Cordwell, Hayley 5 Nimo, Kalatiola 7 

Domaille, Laura 5 Nimo, Talahiva 1 

Domaille, Ryan 2 Ogle, Jack 1 

Edelsten, Emma 1 Ogle, Murray 4 

Everitt, Hannah 5 Pitlo, Skye 8 

Everitt, Noah K Pitlo, Teake 10 

Forster, Jason 7 Rogers, Mackinnon 1 

Gleeson, Georgia 8 Scalora, Ethan 5 

Gleeson Tanner 6 Scalora, Paul K 

Grace, Rachael 4 Smith, Natalia 2 

Grace, Ryan 3 Smith, Sam 5 

Grinham, Mitchell 1 Sonsie, Kristyn 10 

Hack, Kiara 3 Tacken, Reece 10 

Hickey, Emily K Thompson, Jemma 4 

Hoare, Adam 10 Zanker, Eden 6 

Hoare, Sam 3   
 
 

 
 



 
Term 2 – Week 10                                                                                                              Friday, 1

st
  July 2011 

                                                                                                              

    3  
      
 

Primary News 
Rob Naylor (Assistant Principal) 
 
Important Dates 

 Reports Home   Friday 1st July 

 Portfolios Home   Friday 1st July 

 Term 2 begins  Tuesday 19th July 
 
Values 
Each week at Tooleybuc we acknowledge student 
achievement through the DET‟s Values.  
 

Our Value for Week Eight was Care. 
Congratulations to the following students who have 
demonstrated this value: 
Kindergarten/Year 1:  Tara Andrews 
Year 2/3:   Tane Heritage 
Year 4/5/6:   Eden Zanker 
 

Our Value for Week Nine was Fairness. 
Congratulations to the following students who have 
demonstrated this value: 
Kindergarten/Year 1:  Jack Ogle 
Year 2/3:   Sara Berg 
Year 4/5/6:   Rachael Grace 
 

Reports / Portfolios 
Today you will receive your child‟s Semester One 
Student Report. It outlines all the reporting and 
assessment that has occurred this semester for 
your child. Please take the time to go through the 
report thoroughly and discuss it with your child. If 
you have any queries please make an appointment 
with your child‟s teacher early next term.  
 

Student Portfolios will also go home today. This 
folder contains samples of work completed this 
term. Please take the time to go through this folder 
and talk with your child about their progress. They 
are due back in the first week of Term three.  
 

Year 2-3 
The study of „The Bugalugs Bum Thief‟ is now 
completed.  Students found this a very humorous 
story and could only use a particular word in the 
classroom when talking about the text.  During the 
last two weeks, students have been engaged in 
reading a variety of short texts of different genres.  
Students have discussed these texts at length and 
have raised many questions about them.   
 

Questioning in one of the „Super Six‟ reading 
comprehension skills that students have been 
practising over the term.  Questioning is a skill that 
all people do automatically before, during and after 
they read.  Students have become more aware of 
just how much they actually use this skill. 

Over this term, students have also been continuing 
to practise writing well-constructed sentences 
during our „Sentence a Day‟ time.  During this time, 
students practise writing statements and questions 
and must be able to identify each type of sentence 
as well as be able to make sure their sentences are 
grammatically correct.  They must also ensure 
spelling and punctuation is correct too. 

 
Tamara-Jade 
Dastey and Brees 
Blachford writing 
sentences. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Natalia Smith 
and Tane 

Heritage writing 
sentences. 

 

The students enjoyed giving their oral 
presentations about a collection that they have.  
The items in some of these collections were 
unusual and certainly very interesting.  This gave 
the other students a chance to see just what other 
people like to collect.    

 
Jenae Johnstone with her   Padraig Lyons with 
collection of stamps.  one of his models. 

 
In Week Six, the Year 3 students had the 
opportunity to meet and work with Narelle Oliver. 
Narelle is an author/illustrator who came from 
Queensland to work with the students.  She was 
invited to the district as part of a Country Area 
Program initiative called „iEnviro‟. This initiative is 
allowing all students in the primary school to learn 
more about the environment and look after it.  
Narelle‟s books feature many environmental 
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aspects.  Her illustrations are lino prints which the 
students were able to look at and then experience 
how to make them.  Year 3 students joined with 
Year 4 students for the day.  

 
Year 3 eager to start 
on their lino prints. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parent Tips 
Next semester students in Year 4/5/6 will begin 
blogging with the Department‟s „blogED‟ software.  
 
The DET blogging tool - blogED  

As part of its ongoing commitment to enhanced 
student learning outcomes through the use of 
technology the NSW Department of Education and 
Training (DET) has developed a blogging tool 
known as blogED. BlogED was developed in 
accordance with DET policies and guidelines and 
has incorporated feedback from students, teachers 
and parents.  

Students access blogED through their DET student 
portal. When using the DET blog students are able 
to: 

 use the same login they use for email and 
Internet browsing  

 experience the same filters that are currently 
applied to the use of email and Internet 
browsing  

 be guided by current permission forms 
regarding confidentiality and privacy  

 be protected by DET standards of acceptable 
use of online communications.  

 

What is a blog?  

A blog (an abbreviation of weblog) is a personal 
website, organised like a diary or journal, which 
shows the author‟s most recent additions first. It 
enables the author to write regular entries 
expressing their view of events. Depending on the 
permission levels set for a blog, the readers 
(audience) of the blog are able to „post‟ to a blog or 
„comment‟ on a post. For some blogED types 
moderation is mandatory.  

 

 

What is an educational blog?  

An educational blog is an online journal where a 
student writes (makes posts) about their learning, 
which may be commented on by other students, 
the teacher or a wider audience as approved by the 
teacher. Students can add, link to or embed 
copyright compliant media such as photographs 
and videos to their blogs. DET blogs can only be 
set up by teachers. Teachers are able to moderate 
posts and comments on the blog.  

 

Why use blogs in education?  

Some of the main benefits of using blogs for 
teaching and learning are:  

 

Engagement - students are familiar with online 
communication and are motivated to learn with 
online tools.  

 

Audience - feedback adds authenticity to the 
learning activity. Students and teachers across all 
subject areas can find an appropriate and wider 
audience for their blogs. This may include at their 
choice, other students in the class or school, 
parents, students from other schools, and experts 
in the field from around the world.  

 

Responsibility for learning – students are able to 
articulate their own learning in a blog and to 
strengthen a sense of ownership of the contents. 

  

Learning communities - students and teachers 
can connect through their blogs, so they can read 
and comment on one another‟s understandings and 
opinions, and answer one another‟s questions, 
developing a network of support for learning.  

 

Literacy skills - writing to communicate ideas, and 
integrating images and other media is integral to 
blogging.  

 

Digital literacy - blogging combines technical and 
communication skills, which are entry level skills for 
most careers.  

 

Critical literacy - students learn to evaluate and 
assess the credibility of what they read online, 
especially in other blogs.  

Using a blog as a learning tool also makes it 
possible for parents to read and comment on their 
child‟s work (if the blog is made public). Blogs can 
allow parents to gain a deeper understanding of the 
explicit teaching and learning in which their child is 
engaged. 
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Secondary News 
Melanie Hunt (Head Teacher) 
 
Subject Selections 
Planning for next year is already taking place.  
Students from Years 8 -10 have been involved in 
discussions with staff and parents about which 
subjects they will be interested in for the upcoming 
year. 
 
Condom Dialogues 
Senior female secondary students attended a 
production entitled “Condom Dialogues” throughout 
the week.  Students gained a valuable insight into 
the importance of sexual health and ways females 
can protect themselves. 
 
Football Netball Day 
For the last day Tooleybuc will host Balranald in 
football and netball challenges.  I‟m sure our 
Tooleybuc champions have triumphed over our 
visiting friends. 
 
Mathematics 
The marvellous Mathematicians of Year Eight have 
had a productive term. Over the course of the term 
they have learnt about algebraic techniques, how to 
solve equations, ratio and revised angles. 
Throughout that time the students have 
demonstrated a commitment to the subject and 
enjoy engaging with different technologies. Over 
the term students have manipulated the animation 
making tool of Xtranormal, made a short film using 
Animoto and used Moodle to access interactive 
tools.  The focus next term switches to 
measurement, a variety of topics will be studied 
including Pythagoras‟ Theorem, Circles and Area.  
Over the course of the term students will be using 
Edmodo to access their work. Edmodo is a social 
networking tool for schools and gives students the 
opportunity to engage in Mathematics in a 
collaborative way. I encourage all students in this 
class to continue regularly revising all work. 
 
The students of Year Nine have accessed the 
different topics of algebra, rates, ratio and area.  
Students have been using their own Moodle site to 
help them engage with the content being studied.  
Students in this year should continue to access 
Mathletics to help improve their understanding of 
the topics being studied. 
 
The students of Year Ten have been extensively 
using their own Moodle site to help develop their 
understanding across the term. Students have 
been given the opportunity to study topics of 
perimeter, area and volume, ratio and rates and 

congruency and similarity. Students in Year 10 
should ensure that they are regularly study all 
concepts and complete past School Certificate 
papers. 
 
Our senior mathematicians have been working 
conscientiously across the term - they have studied 
a number of new and interesting topics and applied 
themselves diligently. Our Year 12 students need 
to make sure they are actively studying all topics 
and regularly completing past paper questions as 
they work toward the HSC. 
 
Ancient History 
Students in Year 12 have been working on Spartan 
Society and the Greek World to 500-440BC. 
Students have been working hard on analysing 
sources and developing their exam answering 
techniques. As a focus over the last couple of 
weeks students have been utilising the Edmodo 
site to help develop their historical understanding.  
Students should continue to develop their exam 
techniques by answering past papers and 
submitting them for feedback. 
 

Career News 
 
Year 10 Careers 
All students are reminded to get their work 
experience forms signed over the holidays after 
contacting their employers as these are due back 
to school Week 1, Term 3. Well done to those 
students who have already handed these in. 
 
Coming Up 
All Year 10 are invited to the Grow Your Career 
Day at SuniTafe, Swan Hill, Wednesday Week 1, 
Term 3. This should provide valuable information 
about future career possibilities. 
 
Year 11 
Three of our Year 11 students are currently 
completing SBA. I recently visited workplaces for 
some of these students. The Truck Specialist 
employing Brandon Monk gave a most positive 
feedback on the programs and were highly 
impressed with Brandon‟s efforts. Well done 
Brandon. 
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Brandon working at the Truck Specialist 
 

Two of our Year 11 are undertaking work 
experience as part of their Work Studies program, 
which aims at preparing students for the world of 
work. Thank you to Mrs Hazlett for having Mere in 
the Kindergarten room and to Larissa and Leah at 
Tooleybuc Preschool for having Naomi. 
 

 
Mere with Saoirse and Ben in the Kindergarten class. 
 

 
Naomi helping the Preschool children 
 
 

 

Year 12 News 
VTAC and UAC guides will be available early Term 
3 with applications for 2012 courses opening on 1st 
August and closing 30th September. All Year 12 
students will be provided with copies of the VTAC 
and UAC. Applications for courses are completed 
online through the relevant website. At present 
students should be researching the areas which 
interest them exploring all options. It is worth noting 
that the largest growth areas for jobs in the past 
year has been in 

 Health care and social assistance 

 Construction 

 Professional, scientific and technical 

services 

 Education and Training 

 Transport, postal and warehousing 

Industries in decline are  

 Manufacturing 

 Information, media and telecommunications 

This may help in your selection of courses. 
 
Upcoming Events 

 Career Expo – Herald Sun 29 – 31July 

www.careerexpo.com.au 

 At Monash Seminars 

www.monash.edu.au/@monash  

 

  

http://www.careerexpo.com.au/
http://www.monash.edu.au/@monash
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VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 2011 
 
The New South Wales Government provides much of 
the necessary equipment and materials for the efficient 
running of the school.  However, to keep up to date with 
the latest textbooks and to supply materials for such 
subjects as technics, craft and food technology, parents 
are asked to make a voluntary contribution.  These are 
reviewed each year and kept to an absolute minimum, 
and are payable at the beginning of each school year. 
These contributions are important in ensuring that we 
can optimize learning opportunities for students.  Your 
cooperation in this regard is greatly appreciated. 
 

 
Technology Fee 
 

All Years K to 12 $10.00 

Current voluntary 
contributions 

Infants and 
Primary 

$33.00 

Years 7 + 8 $75.00 

Years 9 + 10 $40.00 

Years 11 + 12 $45.00 

Design and 
Technology/Technics: 

Year 9 + 10 
$25.00 plus 
materials 

Year 11 + 12 
$25.00 plus 
materials 

Design and 
Technology Food: 

Year 9 + 10 
elective 

$50.00 

Hospitality Year 11 & 12 
$5.00 per 
practical 
lesson 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tooleybuc Central School Uniforms 
 

TCS dark green bucket school hats are 
available for purchase from the front office for 
$15 
 
Tops 

Primary: Dark green polo shirt (TCS) 

Jumper (TCS) 

Girl‟s summer culottes/green check 
dress 

Secondary: Green/yellow polo shirt (TCS) 

Rugby Jumper (TCS) 

 
Pants 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 

Grey School Pants/ grey Max Dax 
 

Primary Girls Green school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

Secondary Girls Black school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

 
Sport 

Primary & 
Secondary 

Yellow polo shirt 

Green basketball shorts 
Green tracksuit pants 

Sneakers 

 
Shoes 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 
& Girls 

Black Leather Shoes 
 

 

Stockists of School Uniform 
 
Outdoors First 
Garments will need to be ordered so they can be 
embroidered, however they are a very reasonable price 
and the turn around is very quick.  

Clark’s Gift Salon 

183 Campbell Street, Swan Hill – Phone 50321616 
 
PSW 
Bootleg Pants – Polyester 465 Bottle can be purchased 
online at http://www.psw.com.au/  
 
  

STUDENT ASSISTANCE SCHEME 
APPLICATION FOR SUPPORT 

 

If you would like an application for support 
please contact the school. 

http://www.psw.com.au/
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Canteen Menu 2011 
Term 3 

Lunch        (all hot food must be ordered) 

Pie     $2.80 

 
Sausage Roll    $2.00  
 
Party Pie    $1.00 
 
Mini Pizza    $2.00 
(Ham & Pineapple or Ham & Cheese) 
 
Chicken Nuggets   $0.50 
 
Tomato Sauce    $0.20 

Snacks      (do not include in lunch order, 
students to purchase at lunch time) 

Muffins (Double Choc)  $1.60 

 
Bulla Frozen Yogurt   $1.60 
(Apricot, Strawberry and Fruit Salad) 
 
Chips     $1.00 
(Honey Soy) 
 
Raspberry Twists   $0.20 

Drinks     

Big M     $2.00 
(Chocolate, Strawberry & Iced Coffee) 
  
Playwater    $2.00 
(purple, orange, lemonade, red) 
 
Prima     $1.20 
(apple/blackcurrant and tropical) 
 
Lunch orders are to be written on a paper bag 
including students name and year (with money 
inside). Orders are then to be taken to front office 
by students or sent with the rolls. 
 

Please remember to include only hot food and 
drinks on student’s lunch orders. All snacks are to 

be purchased from the canteen at lunchtime.  

 
Please note Raspberry Twists are now .20c each 
 

 
 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
 

Term 3 2011 
 
22/07 Kaylene Gleeson & Simone Hodgson 
 
29/07 Tracey Domaille & Larissa Andrews 
 
05/08 Steph Spinks & Jolene McKenzie 
 
12/08 Sharon Rogers & Annette Blachford 
 
19/08 Debra Forster & Linda Gordon 
 
26/08 Leanne Hoare & Kaylene Gleeson 
 
02/09 Robyn Lockhart & Peta Hickey 
 
09/09 Belinda McKindlay & Fiona Bowring 
 
16/09 Sue Domaille & Melissa Thompson 
 
23/09 Jenny Arblaster & Kaylene Gleeson 

 
If you are unable to do duty on your rostered day 
please contact someone else on the roster and 
arrange a swap. 
 

Canteen duty is from 
10:30 am until 2.30pm. 

 

 
 

LOST UNIFORMS 
 
Please name your uniforms so we can return items 
that are misplaced. 
 

 
 

‘000’ 
If you have an emergency and need to call an 

ambulance and live in the Tooleybuc area, when asked 
‘Police, Fire, Ambulance’ 

Respond, 
‘Bendigo Ambulance’ 

This will minimise confusion as to where the ambulance 
will originate from and ensure a quick response
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July School Holiday Program 
@ Swan Hill Regional Art Gallery 
  
A truly hands on experience for all! 
  
Art Programs will include examining the “blue 
suitcase” from the Elaine and Jim Wolfensohn 
gift plus creating artworks. 
  
Remembering the delights of handling works of art 
when he was a boy, Jim Wolfensohn purchased 
museum-quality artworks for the enjoyment of 
children throughout Australia. This unique 
exhibition from the National Gallery of Australia 
features art objects that can be handled, unlike 
traditional art works. The Blue Case, Technology, 
showcases the works of six contemporary 
Australian artists and designers.  The works of art 
on loan from the National Gallery can be handled, 
explored, examined and enjoyed. 
http://nga.gov.au/Wolfensohn/  
  
Time 10am to 12 noon 
  
Cost: $8.50 per child includes all art materials and 
morning snack. 
Tuesday 5th & 12th July 
Thursday 7th & 14th July 
Bookings: 5036 2430 
   
Lorri Lambert 
Administrative Officer 
 

 

WASH YOUR HANDS TO AVOID 
GASTROENTERITIS 

Murrumbidgee Local Health Network is warning 
people to take extra hygiene precautions to avoid 
gastroenteritis. 
 
Infection Control Consultant Sharon Maher said 
gastroenteritis outbreaks tend to rise during winter 
and early spring. 
 
“A number of different bugs can cause 
gastroenteritis but in winter it is often caused by a 
highly infectious viral strain which can affect 
millions of Australians,” Ms Maher said. 
 
The norovirus causes symptoms including nausea, 
vomiting, diarrhoea, fever, abdominal pain, 
headache and muscle aches. 
 
“Viral gastroenteritis is highly infectious and is most 
often spread through direct contact with an infected 
person. 
 
“The norovirus can also spread through indirect 
contact with contaminated surfaces, even through 
food prepared by a person who has the infection,” 
she said. 
 
Ms Maher said people who may have 
gastroenteritis should: 

 
hospital or aged care homes 

 
the symptoms have gone 

  

 
before handling food and after using the toilet 

 
until 48 hours after the symptoms have gone 
 

Symptoms of norovirus gastro can take a day or 
two to develop and usually last one to three days. 
The vomiting, diarrhoea, fever and loss of appetite 
can lead to dehydration, which needs immediate 
medical treatment. 
 
For more information talk to your General 
Practitioner, or read the NSW Health fact sheet 
available online at 
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/factsheets/infectious/
gastroenteritis.html  
 

 
 
 
 

Speewa Heritage Collectors Club Inc 
Inaugural Car Boot Sale and Mini Rally 
(This is part of Swan Hill Pioneers Week) 

 
Saturday 6th August 2011 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

 
Stalls available $10.00 – Ute/trailer $10.00 

or 
Show your Collection/Engine etc. Free 

 
Drinks, cake, sausage sizzle 

Old Time Games 
 

Where?  
Speewa Hall, Speewa Punt Road, Speewa, Vic 

On the river next to the Speewa Punt. 5 kms 
from the Murray Valley Highway. 

 
For more information or to book a stall Phone: 

Neil or Carol on 50376639 

 

https://webmail.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=cdb99295aa6c482abb546b57ff8881d2&URL=http%3a%2f%2fnga.gov.au%2fWolfensohn%2f
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/factsheets/infectious/gastroenteritis.html
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/factsheets/infectious/gastroenteritis.html
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HELP YOUR TOWN STAY ON ITS FEET WITH 
TAI CHI 
 
Tai Chi is becoming increasingly popular across 
Australia and the world as a regular exercise to 
promote independent living and prevent falls. 
 
The Murrumbidgee Local Health Network is 
recruiting an extra 20 volunteer leaders to improve 
access to Tai Chi locally. 
 
Falls Prevention Coordinator Niccola Follett said 
the program has been a success for several years. 
“We have seen some amazing results from all ages 
as a result of the volunteer led classes,” Ms Follett 
said. “Participants can gain stronger muscles and 
an improved sense of wellbeing, especially in 
communities where there are limited options for 
older people to participate in falls-safe activities,” 
Ms Follett added.  
 
Feedback from volunteer Tai Chi leaders has 
shown the benefits go beyond the participants. 
 
Tai Chi leaders state the experience of volunteering 
as a leader of the program as rewarding and they 
encourage more people to do the same in their 
communities. 
 
66 classes are held weekly throughout 
Murrumbidgee Local Health Network and it is 
hoped the new leaders will improve access in 
smaller communities. 
 
Training for new leaders will be held on 19 - 21 
August in Wagga Wagga at the subsidised cost of 
$50 which covers the course, accommodation, 
meals and program resources. 
 
For more information or to register phone Nazmul 
Ahasan on 02 6933 9150 or email 
Nazmul.Ahasan@gsahs.health.nsw.gov.au before 
20 July. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WAKOOL ADOPTS BUDGET 

Asset Management and development of the Local 
Environment Plan (LEP) are the key priorities of 
Wakool Shire Council‟s 2011/2012 Management 
Plan. 

Council met on Monday in a Special Meeting to adopt 
the 2011/2012 Management Plan with a „business as 
usual‟ approach adopted in preparation for the 
implementation of the new Integrated Planning and 
Reporting Framework in 2012. 

„The 2011/2012 Management Plan reflects Council‟s 
focus on improving financial sustainability and asset 
management,‟ Wakool Shire General Manager, Bruce 
Graham said.   

„The aim is to have sufficient working capital so that 
Council is in a position to implement Vision 2022, 
which is Council‟s long term strategic plan for Wakool 
Shire.  Vision 2022 is being developed over this year 
with input from the Wakool Shire community, 
Councillors and Council staff and is part of the new 
planning process to be implemented from July 2012,‟ 
he said. 

 Mr Graham added whilst the Management Plan and 
Budget is predominately business as usual, there are 
several key projects and initiatives highlighted for the 
coming financial year. 

 „The development of Council‟s asset management 
plans is a big priority.  It is most important that the 
Shire maintains its focus on the infrastructure renewal 
task – roads, bridges, halls, community facilities, and 
water & sewerage infrastructure – so that it can 
continue to provide these assets for the benefit of the 
Wakool Shire community,‟ he said. 

 „Equally, this budget reflects our focus on finalizing a 
strong Local Environmental Plan (LEP) that will 
facilitate development throughout the shire,‟ he said. 

The Management Plan also confirms a continued 
investment into the rural road network including 
construction, sealing, maintenance and vegetation 
control.  

„Wakool Shire has a large road and bridge network, 
so it is important to focus on the maintenance and 
upgrade of this key infrastructure,‟ Mr Graham said. 

The program of works and general service provisions 
in the Management Plan are based on a rate revenue 
increase of 2.8 percent in accordance with the State 
government‟s rate peg.  
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Open Daily from 10.00am till late 

Tooleybuc Sporting Club Ltd. 
Phone: 03 5030 5476 Poker 

Monday Nights  

@ 7.30 

Friday Nights  

@ 8pm 

  

RIVER RETREAT VILLAS 

6 fully self contained villa’s  

available 

Phone now on 03 5030 5341 

Bingo 

Tuesday Nights  

@ 7.30 

Thursday Mornings  

@ 11.30 

  
  

  

Friday  

Fortune 

Jackpots $50.00  
if not claimed 

  

  

Wed/Sun 

Snowball 

Jackpots $50.00 

Each Wed & Fri 
If not claimed 
LTPS/11/0018 

  

 
  

Bee Gees Tribute Band 

Friday 15th July 
Club Auditorium 

9.00pm 

Playing all the Bee Gees songs  

you know and love 

Be entertained by the music of 

Blair Bilstein 
Friday 1st July 

7.30pm 

In the Auditorium 
  

 

Try something new from 

Jose’s Asian  

Corner 
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ADVERTISEMENTS 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

CALENDAR 

WANTED  
The Wakool Shire Home and 

Community Care (HACC) 
are in need of volunteer drivers 
in the Tooleybuc, Goodnight and 

Koraleigh areas. 
 

M e n  o r  W o m e n .  Y o u n g  o r  
O l d !  

 
Tooleybuc HACC Outreach Coordinator  

50 305 252 

"Helping others to keep small communities 

strong." 

CRAIG DOMAILLE 
PLUMBING 

 

For Honest Reliable Service 
call Craig on 50305382 

50305594 Fax
 

NOW AVAILABLE 
1.8 Tonne Mini Excavator 

Septic Tank 
Cleaning/Installation 

Hot & Cold Water Installation 
Gas Works 
Roofing 

Gas & Wood Heater Installation 
Ducted Air Conditioner 

Services/Installation 
Agent for Lowara Pumps 

 

Free no obligation quotes 
Plumbing since 1985 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Tooleybuc and District 

Carpet Cleaning Service 

                                      

For domestic and commercial 
steam cleaning at competitive rates. 

 
Ring David Thompson on  

0447 000348 
for a free, no-obligation quote. 

 

TOOLEYBUC COMMUNITY 
HEALTH CENTRE 

 

Now open Mon-Fri 9.00am-4.00pm 
 

Phone: 03 50305189 
                            

CLINIC HOURS ARE:  
9.00-10.00am & 1.00-3.30pm  
 

EARLY CHILDHOOD CLINIC: 
Mondays-Wednesdays -1.00-3.30pm 
 

IMMUNISATIONS CLINIC:  
(appointment necessary)         Wed 22

nd
  June 

 

DIETITIAN CLINIC:  Thur  19
th
 May 

 

MENTAL HEALTH: 4
th
 Tue of Month 

28
th
 June 

Names being taken for list     
Visiting once per month or contact 
ACCESSLINE (1800 800 944)   
 

WOMEN’S HEALTH SERVICE:  
Names being taken for list 
Every 2

nd
 Month            Wed 27

th
 July 

 

Podiatrist       Fri 24
th
 June 

Appointment phone: 50339390      
 

In an emergency contact your G.P. 
Manangatang- 50351215 
Balranald- 50201055 
Nyah West- 50302456 
Swan Hill- 50331711 
Or call „000‟ 

TOOLEYBUC GARAGE 
Roadworthy 

Spare parts Insurance 
Repairs  fuel 

Recommended service 
 

PH 50305459 

DOCTOR AT 

TOOLEYBUC 
Dr. Irina Kudriavceva 

Tooleybuc Medical Centre, 
Unit 2, 76 Cadell Street, 

Tooleybuc 
every Wednesday. 

 

Appointments can be made by 
telephoning the Tooleybuc Medical 

Centre, 50305053,  
on Wednesdays or contacting the 
Manangatang Surgery, 50351215 

other weekdays. 

Remedial Massage 

& Manipulation 

Reflexology Reiki Master 

Jenny Arblaster  
Wood Wood Vic 

 
Ph: 03 50305125   0428 305126 

"Old Tooleybuc  
Doll Cottage” 

Open 10 am daily 
53 Cadell St   

Tooleybuc 
 

A delightful display of over 400 
beautiful dolls that is sure to put a 
smile on your face. 
 
FEE.  
A gold coin donation, 
Proceeds donated to the local school for 
gardens and outdoor furniture. 

  
 

 
 

CRAIG DOMAILLE 

Weekly on Fridays 

 NYAH DISTRICT GOLF CLUB 

Golf Club House can be hired for 

MEETINGS PARTIES 

WEDDINGS etc 

Inquiries Phone 50302087 
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TERM THREE 2011 

 
 

WEEK Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    

TERM 
3 

2011 
Week 1 

Timetable 

17  

 

18  

 Start of Term 

3 

School 

Development 

Day 

 Term 3 begins 

for school staff 

19  

 Term 3 begins 

for students 

20  

Grow Your 

Career Day-

Swan Hill TAFE 

21 
Culinary 

Challenge  

22 
 

23  

2 
Week 2 

Timetable 

24  25  26  

Speech 

Pathology  

27  

VET Induction 

Day 

 

Lou Endicto – 

Drama 

28  

Careers Day Yr 

10 & 11 

 

Lou Endicto – 

Drama 

29  

Bridge  

 

30  

3 
Week 1 

Timetable 

31 1 AUGUST 2  

ICAS - English 

3  

TIS Tour Swan 

Hill 

4  5 6 

4 
Week 2 

Timetable 

7 8 

PASS Ski Camp 

9 

PASS Ski Camp 

10 

PASS Ski Camp 

11 

Mock 

Interviews 

12 13 

5 
Week 1 

Timetable 

14 15 

Year 12 Trial 

Exams 

16 

ICAS 

Mathematics 

17 18 19 

Army Day - 

Albury 

20 

The Bridge will be published each fortnight on a Friday.  All items for the Bridge must be submitted by the 
Tuesday prior by email, fax or in person 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=17/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=18/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=18/07/2011&#eventB78D7110-A9E3-4223-812B07ED544A05C3
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=18/07/2011&#eventB78D7110-A9E3-4223-812B07ED544A05C3
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=18/07/2011&#eventB78D7110-A9E3-4223-812B07ED544A05C3
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=18/07/2011&#eventB78D7110-A9E3-4223-812B07ED544A05C3
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=18/07/2011&#eventFE6D1AAD-54FC-4FDA-8590493DEF013576
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=18/07/2011&#eventFE6D1AAD-54FC-4FDA-8590493DEF013576
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=19/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=19/07/2011&#event570C1220-0CD9-4A23-A1AD205673E02F99
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=19/07/2011&#event570C1220-0CD9-4A23-A1AD205673E02F99
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=20/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=21/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=22/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=23/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=24/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=25/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=26/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=27/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=28/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=29/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=30/07/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=1/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=2/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=3/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=4/08/2011
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Tooleybuc Central School 
Bus Variation to Routine 
 
My child/children 
_____________________________ will not be 
travelling on the  
    
bus on __________________________. 
  (Date) 
 

 I will be collecting them 
 
 They will be travelling on 

_____________________bus.  
 
 Other (Please explain) 

:______________________________ 
 
Note: Some buses do not allow other students to 
travel on their buses.  Please contact the bus driver 
to ensure approval. 
 
Parent 
Signature:___________________________ 
 
Date:_____________ 

 
Tooleybuc Central School 
Bus Variation to Routine 
 
My child/children 
_____________________________ will not be 
travelling on the  
    
bus on __________________________. 
  (Date) 
 

 I will be collecting them 
 
 They will be travelling on 

_____________________bus.  
 
 Other (Please explain) 

:______________________________ 
 
Note: Some buses do not allow other students to 
travel on their buses.  Please contact the bus 
driver to ensure approval. 
 
Parent 
Signature:___________________________ 
 
Date:_____________ 
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Winter Uniform 

 

 

Primary 
 
Girls Boys 
Green Polo Shirt 
Green Pants 
Green Jumper 
Green Polar Fleece (Outdoors First) 
White Socks 
Black leather shoes 

Green Polo Shirt 
Grey Pants 
Green Jumper 
Green Polar Fleece (Outdoors First) 
Grey Socks 
Black Leather Shoes 

 

Sports Uniform 
 
Girls & Boys 
Yellow Polo Shirt 
Green Basketball Shorts 
Green Tracksuit 
Sneakers 
 
 
 
 

Secondary 
 
Girls Boys 
Yellow and Green Polo Shirt 
Black  Pants 
Green Jumper 
Green Polar Fleece (Outdoors First) 
White Socks 
Black leather shoes 

Yellow and Green Polo Shirt 
Grey Pants 
Green Jumper 
Green Polar Fleece (Outdoors First) 
Grey Socks 
Black Leather Shoes 

 
Sports Uniform 
 
Girls & Boys 
Yellow Polo Shirt 
Green Basketball Shorts 
Green Tracksuit 
Sneakers 
 
 
Note 

 Students are expected to wear their green polar fleece jacket over their school jumper (not 
other coloured hoodies, coats etc). 

 Students are expected to wear their Sports Uniform for PE and Sport Days 
 If your child is not in full school uniform then a note should be addressed to the student‟s 

Class Teacher 
 During Term 1 and Term 4 students are expected to wear a hat when outdoors 
 Most parts of the uniform are available from Clarks Gift Salon, except where stated 

 
 


